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Dear Sir/Madam,

LOCAL GOVERNMENT, POLICE AND FIRE PENSION SCHEMES IN SCOTLAND PENSIONS INCREASE 2010

I am writing to confirm that, following the Pre Budget Report in December 2009, only state flat rate pensions and some means tested benefits are being increased. For the year 2010/11 therefore there will be no PI in the case of the public service pension schemes. (You may, I understand, still have to run a zero increase through the admin system). 

In the case of the Local Government Pension Scheme in Scotland this also means that tiered employee contribution rates (regulation 4 of the Benefits Regulations) will remain as they are for the period in question. 
I am sending a copy of this letter to Terry Edwards, Head of Pensions, Local Government Employers for information.

Yours faithfully,

D Lauder

Policy Manager, LGPS


